North Queensferry Community Trust
AGM

15th February 2017

Minutes
Present: Iain Mitchell, Lucie Macaulay, Lin Collis, Jane Hesketh, Karen Trotter, Kari Ann Shiff, Duncan Foggon, Danny Howie, Christina McKenzie, Patrick Smacki, Vanessa McCorquodale
1. Apologies: David and Jane Shields, Linda McDougall, David Greig, Nichol Kerr, Mick Schofield
2. Minutes of previous meeting

Proposed: Christina
Seconded: Danny
3. Matters arising: None
4. Chair’s report: 
The lease of the harbour has been concluded and the West Bay Users Group and the Volunteer Harbour Manager have been invaluable in getting the new management processes running smoothly. The workshop area has new entrance doors and has been partitioned to make separate areas for the Boat Club and the Rowing Club. A waste management program has been put in place and the electricity system has been upgraded so that the two clubs can be invoiced for their use and individual boat owners can pay for the electricity they use from the sockets down the seawall.
There is a possibility that we may be getting close to a solution to the funding issues for the MUGA.
5. Treasurer’s report and presentation of accounts: This is the first year in which there has been significant financial activity because facility fees have been collected from boat owners. All money which comes in from facility fees at the harbour is kept separate to only be spent on projects and improvements at the harbour. The Trust ended the year in a healthy financial position.
6. Election of trustees: James Lawson, Paul Tucker and Derek Timmins stood down as trustees. Paul and Derek were re-elected. Nichol Kerr was proposed by Lucie and seconded by Christina and was elected as a new trustee.
7. Appointment of Independent Examiner: Nigel Carter was proposed by Christina and seconded by Danny.
8. AOCB: None
